Fairview Community Council General Meeting 9/8/11 Fairview Rec Center DRAFT
No quorum at 6:30

Treasurer's Report: $4393.49 in account

Community comments and concerns:

Constant: Tuesday 9/13 Fairview Business Association steering committee meeting

Scollan: Karluk Manor is preparing to identify potential residents. Scollan has given the community council business cards for referrals. RurAL CAP
board Meeting in October. 10/19 ribbon cutting ceremony.

Legislative reports:

Flynn: Met with Lottie Michael- Southeast corner of lot available for rent for a cafe. Saturday September 10- 25th anniversary of new loussac library
1-5. Sunday 9/11 firefighter's recognition of 9/11 5th and A. Budget proposal due next month. Rumor is the mayor is seeking 4% reductions across
the board. Munibudget.com (or org). Liquor license conditional use permits are up for review and comment by community councils. State
Redistricting Plan: Assembly reapportions after the state. Rotating second representative to be moved. Fairview needs more representation.
Suggests that Fairview write a letter requesting that the scope of work amended to reflect the permanent noise issues. Copy purchasing and Patrick
Flynn. Draft capital requests will be out October/November. AMATS short and long range LRTP is out: 36th and Seward, Benson to chester creek.
Long range: Chester creek to airport heights (including Fairview)

Agenda amended to allow christopher to show the art for 9th avenue project.

Les Gara's Office: Rose: Foster care legislation and oil taxes. Looking for laptops for foster kids and graduates.

Presentations:

Kristine Bunnell: MOA Planning and Historic Preservation- Finalizing contracts for projects: Historic Preservation plan, Government Hill
Neighborhood Plan (Dave Tremont project manager, joanie hill associate manager), Historic Property Inventory Assesment for Government Hill. To
be complete by December 2012. She reported that Fairview's neighborhood plan has been reviewed and comments are being developed.
President's Report:

-Anchorage Park Foundation 2011 Parks Report card. Need volunteer graders: 9/17 in Fairbanks Park (Behind Bishop's Attic) 11-1, 9/24 Fairveiw
Lions Park 11-1 (8th and Medfra). Possibly Eastchester Park and Fairview Park report cards to be organized. Please show up.

-Leadership Anchorage is accepting proposals. Michael is forming a project for submittal.

New Business:

Ed committee report: Dan Loring: Fairview PTA moved to partner with FVCC to improve and maintain Fairview Elementary landscaping.

Quorum achieved 7:36 PM

PTA moved to do an oral and written history of the school. AYP level 5 plan will be developed in the next 30 days. PTA will study parent involvement
in a subcommittee. Fairview was 79 of 82 schools in AYP reading writing and math. Constant: Spoke with principal Dan. Would like to speak to
general meeting.

Back to new business: Kemplen: Council should invite Principal to both Executive Board and General Membership. (Loring moves, Kemplen
second) Loring calls for the question. Motion passes 9 to 0. Harris: United Way has resources and support for youth and parents.

Williams suggests that we advertise the meeting that Principal Barker to get parents there.

Loring moves to invite United Way to present the 90/20-20 plan. No second

Loring moves, Heinrich seconds $50 for Fairbanks Park barbecue. Motion Passes. 10-0

New Business:

Klein First reading of 2011-04. A resolution requesting the AMATS board to identify specific projects in the long range plan for highway to highway
from Eastchester Park to Airport Heights.

Kemplen: Letter from president for expanded scope of RFP for noise monitoring.

Loring: 13th and Gambell is a problem again.

Committee Reports:

Planning and Revitalization will meet 9/9 at 11am Cafe Del Mundo

Harm Reduction deliberated 2011-03. Christopher Constant, Jeff Jesse, Melinda Freemon, and Ken Scollan graciously attended. Gabe Layman was
in close contact with the committee prior to the deliberation. Harm Reduction identified a couple of issues and recommends the president write a
letter to the municipal attorney. Also, we met with Mark Lessard to see what can be done about people exiting sleepoff. CSP is now ASP, with a new
number: 277-8166

Public Safety acquired a CCTV camera system. Chinese Massage is being monitored. Diverters have gotten complaints and a solution is being
developed. 13th and Gambell is a problem, and CAPS team has been pulled off the area. License Renewals. 11th and Latouche diverter was
tagged/vandalized. Kemplen suggested additional funds to get information out.

Loring: 9/10 ASD board Room opportunity for public input to school board RE: next superintendent.

adjournment: motion: kemplen second Willams.



